City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting Monday, November 15, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Grayson Vandegrift and the following council members were present: Kaye Nita Gallagher, Logan Nance, Stacy Thurman, Sara Hicks, Mary Raglin, and Steve Simoff. Also present were Attorney Sharon Gold, Assist. City Clerk Sonya Conner, Assist. Police Chief Rob Young and the Midway Messenger.

New Business

Mike McColl with Boy Scout Troop 41 requests funding from the City Council to build a GaGa Ball Pit for the Troop. It will cost approximately \$1300.

Motion by Council Member Hicks and seconded by Council Member Raglin for the Administration offices move to a new location at 426 S. Winter St. Certain conditions to be set forth in lease agreement for the Midway Museum to move into the Rau Building and that Mayor Vandegrift be able to enter into this agreement. Motion carried 5 to 1 with the Nay vote from Council Member Nance.

Cortney Neikirk and Emily Downy spoke regarding the Woodford County Tourism Update.

Reading of Ordinances

Council Member Raglin requested to hear Ordinance 2021-009, Annexation of 158 West Leestown Road (BG Distillers). Mayor Vandegrift presented the second reading. Motion by Council Member Nance and seconded by Council Member Thurman to approve. Motion carried 6-0 by roll call vote.

Motion by Council Member Gallagher and seconded by Council Member Simoff to adjourn. (6:34 p.m.) Motion carried 6-0.

CITY OF MIDWAY

Grayson Vandegrift

Mayor

ATTEST:

Sonya Conner Assist. City Clerk